Town of Otsego Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA)
Minutes – September 17, 2024
(Will be approved with any necessary amendments at the next meeting)

REGULAR MEETING
The monthly Town of Otsego Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA) meeting was held on this date at the Town Office Building in Fly Creek, N. Y. (there were no meetings in June, July, or August due to no agenda items; this meeting was scheduled on September 17 rather than 16 due to the chairman’s schedule conflict).  Chairman Greg Crowell called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll call was taken by clerk Bill Deane.  Board members present were Crowell, Sal Furnari, and Tony Scalici.  With John Dewey (vice-chairman), Corrinne Armstrong, and first alternate member Mary Anne Whelan absent, new second alternate member Corlissa Card joined the meeting table.  Deane reported that former alternate member Antoinette Kuzminski had died recently.  Town Zoning Enforcement Officer Wylie Phillips was also present.  
The Board reviewed the minutes of May 21, e-mailed to the members.  Chairman Crowell moved to approve the minutes as written.  Furnari seconded the motion and it was approved, 4-0.  
Chairman Crowell asked whether any Board members had an ethical or legal conflict with either of tonight’s applications.  No one reported any conflict.
Deane said that the only correspondence received since the last meeting were updates to the Town’s Land Use Law, copies of which he passed out.  The Board moved on to the applications.

APPLICATIONS
24.05 – Richard Scurry – Area variances, rebuilding of camp within 100 feet of Otsego Lake in RA1 district – 6838 State Highway 80 (#69.44-1-34.00)
	Zoning Enforcement Officer Phillips reported that applicant Richard Scurry had verbally withdrawn his application.

[bookmark: _Hlk177995567]24.06 – Bob Birch – Area variance, adding deck to existing residence in RA2 district – 292 Bissell Road (#114.00-1-65.00)
	Applicant Bob Birch was accompanied by Brian Riedy of Craft Renovation, LLC.  Birch owns a 19th-century residence which fronts both Bissell and Fork Shop Roads.  Riedy said he wants to add a 6’x19’8” covered deck on the Fork Shop Road side of the residence, which already encroaches into the setback; there had been a deck there decades earlier.  Chairman Crowell said the addition would require a 28-foot variance on the northwest side.  
	Zoning Enforcement Officer Phillips said the application fee had been paid.  Chairman Crowell had Birch complete parts of the application form.  Crowell said the Board would need a site plan, showing the residence and proposed deck, and their distances to the lot lines and roads.
	Chairman Crowell moved to deem the application complete, contingent on the aforementioned site plan being delivered to the Zoning Enforcement Officer by October 2, and to schedule a public hearing for October 16 with the same contingency.  Tony Scalici seconded the motion and it was approved, 4-0.

OTHER BUSINESS
Zoning Enforcement Officer Phillips said he had nothing new to report.  
With no further business, at 7:22 Chairman Crowell moved to adjourn the meeting.  Corlissa Card seconded the motion and it was approved, 4-0.
					Respectfully submitted,



Bill Deane, Clerk

